
TOWN OF NEW FAIRFIELD 

SAFETY COMMITTEE 

SPECIAL MEETING 

 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 20, 2015 

 

 
The Special Meeting of the Safety Committee was called to order by Chairman, Linda Fox, at 1:35 p.m. in the 

Community Room in the Library. 

 

Present:  Linda Fox,  Linda Lull, and Craig McClain 

 

Absent:   Diana Chapleau, Mike McCarthy, and Jim Vigar 

 

Approval of Minutes:   

Due to a lack of a quorum no vote was taken. 

 

Old Business: 

 Evacuation Plans: With Jim Vigar absent, this item was tabled.  

 

Vacancy: There was discussion on the vacancies and how they should be filled. Linda Fox will check on how 

the Committee was established to fill vacancies.  The following names were suggested to have representation 

from all buildings and for their expertise: Kathy Hull, Janet Capozzola, Mike Crawford, and Chris Baldwin. It 

was also decided to change the meetings from 1:00 pm to 11:00am to see if more members were able to attend, 

so we would have a quorum. 

 

First Aid Kits: Tabled 

 

Stage Curtain Safety: Curtains in the school district are safe. The incident that occurred in another town was due 

to removal of the fire retardant by the cleaning of the curtains and their  proximity to hot lights. 

 

 

New Business: 

 

 Safety Issues: There was discussion on the High School parking lot and the SRO, which will be part of next 

year’s budget discussion. 

 

Adjournment:  

 Meeting adjourned at 2:15. 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Linda Fox, Chairman  


